
 

   

 VILLAGE OF BREWSTER  
BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

21 October 2015 
Public Hearing 

Regular Meeting 

Minutes 
The Board of Trustees of the Village of Brewster held a Public Hearing at 7:30 PM followed by a Regular Meeting at 7:32 
on 21 October 2015 at Village Hall, 50 Main Street, Brewster, New York 10509.  

Attendees:  Absent: 
Mayor:  James Schoenig 
Deputy Mayor and Trustee: Christine Piccini  
Trustees; Mary Bryde, Terri Stockburger, Tom Boissonnault   
Village Engineer:  Todd Atkinson   
Village Counsel:  Anthony Molé,  
Clerk & Treasurer:  Peter Hansen 
Village Police: John Del Gardo 

Pledge to flag. 

Notation of Exits 

Public Hearing for the purpose of obtaining public input regarding amendment to the Village Code, specifically; 
repealing Chapter 225 - Tattooing.    

Mayor Schoenig motions to open the Public Hearing, Deputy Mayor Piccini 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

Mayor Schoenig says this is a public hearing specifically for repealing Chapter 225 of the Village Code which prohibits 
tattoos except for medical purposes. 

Trustee Stockburger says she received an email from a friend who does not live in the Village asking that we not repeal 
the law.   

No other public comment. 

Mayor Schoenig motions to close the Public Hearing, Deputy Mayor Piccini 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

Regular Meeting 

Mayor Schoenig motions to open the Regular Meeting, Trustee Stockburger 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

1. Holiday Caroling parade permit application 
1.1. Amy Campanaro, Southeast Museum Director, applied for a parade permit for the annual holiday caroling along 

Main Street.  Starting time of 5:15 P.M. and ending at approximately 6:15 P.M. with about 100 participants.  The 
route is 67 Main Street to Christmas tree and back to Village Hall for refreshments.  Mayor Schoenig motions to 
approve the Holiday Caroling assembly at 67 Main Street at 5:15 PM on December 5, 2015 with a march to the 
tree in front of 20 Main Street and returning to Village Hall for refreshments at approximately 6:30 P.M., 
weather permitting, waiving all fees associated with the permit.  Applicant to notify Brewster Fire Department of 
the activity, Trustee Bryde 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

2. Repeal Chapter 225 ς Tattooing 
2.1. Mayor Schoenig motions to repeal Chapter 225 of the Village of Brewster Code ς Tattooing, as Local Law 4 of 

2015, by resolution No. 102115-1 as written, Deputy Mayor Piccini 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 
3. Special Exception Use permit Tattoo establishment ς Eric Siuda applies to the Board of Trustees for a Special 

Exception Use Permit for a tattoo establishment in order to bring business into the community and help revitalize 
downtown Brewster.  Mayor Schoenig asks if medical tattoos are also a capability.  Mr. Siuda says he does provide 
those services as well as other artwork.  Mayor Schoenig notes that the new zoning code which we hope to adopt 
next month will allow Tattoo establishments as a use and no longer requiring a special exception use permit.  Mr. 
Suida says time is money and he wants to establish the business as quickly as possible and prefers not to wait until 



 

   

the new zoning code is adopted.  Clerk is instructed to send an email to the Planning Board for their report on this 
issue. 

3.1. Mayor Schoenig motions to approve the special exception use permit, waiving the listed restrictive criteria for 
adult oriented business Special Exception Use Permit, allowing a tattoo establishment to locate in the B1, 
pending; filing of Repeal of Chapter 225 of the Village Code with the Secretary of State, and Planning Board 
report, Trustee Stockburger 2nd all in favor 5 to 0.  

4. Trustee Stockburger motions to alter the agenda to hear the taxi operator license appeal, Mayor Schoenig 2nd all in 
favor 5 to 0. 

4.1. Mayor Schoenig says the applicant applied for a taxi operator license and was denied because of her driving 
record and she was told not to pick up passengers in the Village.  The applicant was observed by the Police 
violating the law in this regard and this is why she was continued to be denied her ±ƛƭƭŀƎŜ ǘŀȄƛ ƻǇŜǊŀǘƻǊΩǎ permit.  
Ms. Duque says she was not picking up passengers in the Village she was in the Village for other reasons and 
appeals for a chance to work again.  Chief Del Gardo says that she was observed picking up passengers in the 
±ƛƭƭŀƎŜ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ŀ ǘŀȄƛ ƻǇŜǊŀǘƻǊΩǎ ǇŜǊƳƛǘΦ  Trustee Bryde says it is very important to have a reliable, law-abiding, 
and capable driver when conveying passengers. Deputy Mayor Piccini says there is nothing we have heard 
tonight that mitigates the facts as presented and there is no reason to grant the appeal.  Trustee Bryde agrees 
ǿƛǘƘ 5ŜǇǳǘȅ aŀȅƻǊ tƛŎŎƛƴƛΦ  5ŜǇǳǘȅ aŀȅƻǊ tƛŎŎƛƴƛ Ƴƻǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƻ ǳǇƘƻƭŘ ǘƘŜ aŀȅƻǊΩǎ ŘŜŎƛǎƛƻƴ ŘŜƴȅƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǘŀȄƛ 
ƻǇŜǊŀǘƻǊΩǎ ƭƛŎŜƴǎŜΣ ¢ǊǳǎǘŜŜ .ǊȅŘŜ нnd all in favor 4 to 0.  Mayor Schoenig abstains. 

5. Monthly Reports 
5.1. Code Enforcement Report ς Joe Hernandez delivers the September Code Enforcement Report, Trustee Bryde 

notes that the substantial reduction of property registrations pending is down considerably.  Trustee Bryde asks 
ŀōƻǳǘ {ǘΦ [ŀǿǊŜƴŎŜ hΩ¢ƻƻƭŜ ǇŀǊƪƛƴƎ ƭƻǘΦ  aǊΦ IŜǊƴŀƴŘŜȊ ǎŀȅǎ ǘƘŜ ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀƴǘ ǎŀȅǎ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊƪƛƴƎ ƭƻǘ ƛǎ ǊŜŀŘȅ ŦƻǊ ǊŜ-
inspection.  Deputy Mayor Piccini asks why the curb stops are in the parking lot.  Mr. Hernandez says there are 
couple of reasons.  One is not to exceed the parking area and the other is to act as a water breakfront for runoff.  
Trustee Bryde asks about the numerous bulk pick-up violations.  Trustee Bryde asks about working without a 
permit.  Mr. Hernandez said the violation has been mitigated and all fees paid.  Mayor Schoenig motions to 
approve the September Report, Deputy Mayor Piccini 2nd all in favor 5 to 0.  Copy appended to these minutes. 

5.2. Police Report ς John Del Gardo delivers the September Police Report, Mayor Schoenig asks how many 911 calls 
were outside the Village.  Chief Del Gardo says there were 3.  Trustee Bryde asks about the criminal obstructed 
breathing, Chief Del Gardo says it was a choke hold.  Trustee Bryde asks how taxi inspections are done.  Chief Del 
Gardo says inspections are random.  Deputy Mayor Piccini asks about the front door being open.  Chief Del 
Gardo says the door was open but nothing was taken and the residence was safe.  Deputy Mayor Piccini asks 
about the exterior storm or screen doors that remain open all the time.  Chief Del Gardo says those doors seem 
to be broken.  Trustee Bryde asks about the four accidents listed and locations.  Chief Del Gardo says each 
accident was in a different spot.  Trustee Bryde asks about the cell phones and seatbelts.  Chief Del Gardo says 
there are always these types of violations.  Trustee Bryde asks about the street closing on Halloween.  Chief Del 
Gardo says the streets (Wells & Center, Prospect & Eastview) will be blocked off as usual.   Deputy Mayor Piccini 
motions to approve the September Report, Trustee Stockburger 2nd all in favor 5 to 0.  Copy appended to these 
minutes.  Trustee Bryde thanks Chief Del Gardo for participating in the World Trade Center steel procession for 
the fire house memorial.   

5.3. EnƎƛƴŜŜǊΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ ς Todd Atkinson ŘŜƭƛǾŜǊǎ ǘƘŜ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ 9ƴƎƛƴŜŜǊΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘΣ Trustee Bryde asks about the VRI 
legacy costs bringing the plant back to standard operating costs.  Clerk Hansen says the costs have been 
accumulated and sent to Severn Trent for reimbursement.  Severn Trent is countering our claim by trying to 
collect some unpaid invoices and the offset is still approximately $40,000 in our favor but a settlement remains 
to be established.  Trustee Bryde asks about the training listed.  Engineer Atkinson says the training is for 
maintenance of the microfiltration unit maintenance.  Trustee Bryde asks about the performance of VRI.  
Engineer Atkinson says that we are still very happy with their performance to date.  Mayor Schoenig motions to 
approve the September Report, Trustee Bryde 2nd all in favor 5 to 0.  Copy appended to these minutes. 

5.4. Planning Board Report ς Rick Stockburger delivers the August and September Planning Board Reports. Deputy 
Mayor Piccini points out the request to review Chapter 263 was from the Village Board, not from Deputy Mayor 
Piccini although she wrote the email requesting same on behalf of the Board of Trustees.  Deputy Mayor Piccini 



 

   

motions to approve the August and September Reports, Trustee Stockburger 2nd all in favor 5 to 0.  Copies 
appended to these minutes. 

5.5. Zoning Board of Appeals Report ς Richard Ruchala provided the ZBA Report for August and September of no 
activity, Mayor Schoenig motions to approve the September Report, Trustee Stockburger 2nd all in favor 5 to 0.  
Copy appended to these minutes. 

6. First United Methodist Church ς parking spaces (3) for trunk or treat in front of church.  Trustee Boissonnault 
motions to allow the use of 3 spaces waiving the fees, DPW to provide cones for mark off, for Saturday October 24th, 
Trustee Stockburger 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

7. Review Local Laws being considered for removal from Zoning Code and established as separate chapters in Village 
7.1. Deputy Mayor Piccini motions to publish public notice for establishment of Chapter 182, Planning, of the Village 

Code which consolidate sections of the existing zoning code and codifies same for November 4th 2015, 7:32 P.M. 
or as soon thereafter as time permits, Village Hall, 50 Main Brewster, NY 10509, Mayor Schoenig 2nd all in favor 5 
to 0 . 

8. Bulk Pickup  
8.1. Trustee Stockburger says the revised method of bulk pickup is not working and there is bulk scattered 

throughout the Village and few of those properties called for a pickup.  Trustee Stockburger suggests we should 
go back to one bulk pickup in the spring and one in the fall.  Mayor Schoenig says that is not the right approach.  
Now people who read of the change may have made plans for their bulk pickup at a different time that is being 
considered for the village-wide pickup.  Mayor Schoenig says we need to educate the public and landlords about 
the new policy and enforce it.  Tickets should be issued to all the properties who put out bulk and did not make 
the call to Suburban Carting to schedule the pickup.  Those people who are having trouble grasping the concept 
will either get a ticket or call Village Hall for help.  Deputy Mayor Piccini notes she envisioned a Village with trash 
on our streets haphazardly and this is why she was and still is against the on-call pickup.  Mayor Schoenig says 
this situation can be managed and we should enforce the law to bring people into conformance.  Trustee 
Boissonnault agrees we should not abandon this change in method and we should manage through 
enforcement.  Trustee Bryde says the landlords need to manage their properties better.   

9. Notice to outside water users of rate increase ς approval of letter 
9.1.  Mayor Schoenig motions to approve the letter to outside water users advising of the new rates effective with 

the January 2016 billing, Mayor Schoenig 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 
10. Water Serial Bond refunding analysis 

10.1. Trustee Stockburger motions to approve proceeding with the 7.4MM Water Serial Bond refunding, Deputy 
Mayor Piccini 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

11. Tri-State Stairs are closed to the public 
11.1.  Board of Trustees directs that the Tri State Stair repair be put out to bid and asks our Village Engineer, J. R. 

Folchetti & Associates, to write specifications.   
12. Sidewalks 

12.1. Complaints of sidewalk deterioration.  Mayor Schoenig says the sidewalks on Eastview are in bad shape and we 
need to look at what improvements can be done.  Mayor Schoenig will inspect the sidewalks tomorrow and the 
Clerk will contact the Engineer and DPW Superintendent. 

13. Minutes for approval ς 30 September 2015 and 7 October 2015  
13.1. Trustee Bryde motions to approve the September 30, 2015 Special Meeting minutes, Mayor Schoenig 2nd all in 

favor 5 to 0. 
13.2. Trustee Bryde motions to approve the October 7, 2015 minutes, Trustee Boissonnault 2nd all in favor 3 to 0.  

Deputy Mayor Piccini and Mayor Schoenig abstain due to absence. 
14. Correspondence sent - received for September, 2015 

14.1. Mayor Schoenig motions to approve correspondence sent and received for September, Trustee Bryde 2nd all in 
favor 5 to 0. 

  



 

   

15. Vouchers Payable ς Deputy Mayor Piccini reviewed the vouchers and found everything in order. 
15.1. A  General 42,353.16 
15.2. C Refuse/Garbage 672.69 
15.3. F  Water               10,005.14 
15.4. G  Sewer 18,439.86 
15.5. TA Trust & Agency 4,079.31 

Total Vouchers Payable 75,550.16 

Mayor Schoenig motions to approve vouchers payable as written, Trustee Stockburger 2nd all in favor 5 to 0.  

16. Other Business 
16.1. Deputy Mayor Piccini 

16.1.1. Deputy Mayor Piccini says minor cleanup in Sign law, Zoning Code and Urban Renewal drafts and 
they will be ready for public consumption. 

16.2. Trustee Stockburger 
16.2.1. Trustee Stockburger asked for flower baskets to be removed 
16.2.2. Trustee Stockburger says they will likely put out strings of lights on the clock for the holiday season.  
16.2.3. Trustee Stockburger says the clock is not working.  Village Clerk Hansen says a request for service 

was made and we are waiting for a call back from Verdin.   
16.2.4. Trustee Stockburger asked if there were funds for clock repair at the County level.  Clerk Hansen 

says County Legislator Castellano is checking for sources to help us offset the cost of repairs.  Nothing has 
materialized as yet. 

16.2.5. Trustee Stockburger says trash can liners and lids are in and will deploy 2 new trash cans on Main 
Street.  One in front of 20 Main and one in front of the Laundromat. 

16.3. Trustee Bryde 
16.3.1. Trustee Bryde asks about Village cleanup this past Saturday as it was never discussed with the 

Board.  Trustee Stockburger said this was an unofficial cleanup date.   
16.4. Trustee Boissonnault 

16.4.1. Trustee Boissonnault said mulch is being offered for donation at Wells Park but we do not have a 
timetable as yet.  Unfortunately the season is at an end and we are not scheduling a grand opening until 
next spring.  We do need to winterize the park before the cold weather takes hold. 

17. New Business 
17.1. Deputy Mayor Piccini 

17.1.1. Deputy Mayor Piccini says the zoning schedule chart will not be created until after the public 
hearing. 

17.2. Trustee Bryde notes the commendations that both Jean Macli and Janice Bergquist received from Justice 
hΩwƻǳǊƪŜ ŀƴŘ Trustee Bryde.  Deputy Mayor Piccini says the commendations should be put in their personnel 
file. 

17.3. Mayor Schoenig 
17.3.1. Mayor Schoenig says the town sent an email requesting their electric hookup for the town owned 

building we moved at Wells Park.  Mayor Schoenig will look into it. 
18. Public Comment 

18.1. No public comment. 
19. Mayor Schoenig motions to adjourn, Deputy Mayor Piccini 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

 



 

   

 



 

   

 
  



 

   

 

SEPTEMBER, 2015 Code Enforcement Report 
 

+ 

VILLAGE OF BREWSTER  

50 MAIN STREET 

BREWSTER, NY 10509 

(845) 279-3760 

 

 

SEPTEMBER  2015 SUMMARY REPORT  

 

BUILDING FEES =  $1,808 

PROPERTY REGISTRATION  1,390 

SAFETY INSPECTION =  425 

TOTAL FOR SEPTEMBER  =  $3,623 

 

PERMITS:  11 

 

INSPECTIONS: 3 

(Property Reg, Property Maintenance 

 

TOTAL COs, CCs: 17 

 

VIOLATIONS/ORDER TO REMEDY   4 

 

PROPERTY REGISTRATION PENDING:  47 

  



 

   

 



 

   

 



 

   

 



 

   

 



 

   

 



 

   

 



 

   

 



 

   

 


